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On The Cover: 
Charlie & Iris Binders 2007 Convertible. Winner 
of the April photo contest. Charlie is a past 
QCCCôs newsletter Editor. Thanks for reading the 

fine print.  

 
 

2012 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

            

President Steve Pelchat    
704-552-5325 
 lspelchat@yahoo.com 

 Vice President Keith Cross 
704-947-2767 
kcross19@bellsouth.net 

Treasurer Florence Prather        
704-847-996 
lkfsprather@windstream.net 

Secretary Linda Lewis 
803-324-5647  
lhlewis@comporium.net 

Social Director Laura Pelchat 
704-552-5325 
 lspelchat@yahoo.com 

Automotive Director John Walton 
704-779-8141  
JohnA.Walton@gmail.com 

Membership Director Chris Wood  
704-393-0600 
2RedVettes@carolina.rr.com 

Newsletter Editors Boyd & Susan Kurt 
704-588-3561 
Boyd-QCCC@earthlink.net 

Directory & Database 
Manager 

Paul Pelkey             
704-661-0990  
ppelkey@carolina.rr.com 

Webmasters Bob & Marilyn Becker 
704-787-9947   
VettaRosa@carolina.rr.com 

National Corvette 
Museum Ambassador 

 Paul Mariano 
704-992-2726  
vettltd@aol.com  

 

  
 

he Queen City Corvette Gazette is the official newsletter of the Queen City Corvette Club (QCCC), established in 1968, and is published 
monthly by volunteers and members of QCCC.  Subscription rates are free for 

members.  Guests can receive up to three months of newsletter issues, and then are 
removed from mailing list if they havenôt participated in any QCCC events. Cost for 
postage and production is paid for through membership dues.  Membership list and 
financial data are not published for guest copies.  For change of address and all 
other QCCC inquiries, write to: Queen City Corvette Club, PO Box 77153 
Charlotte, NC 28271-7002.  
 

QCCC is a non-profit club (501-C7) whose members all share a common appreciation and love of Americaôs Sports Car ï the Corvette.  
Dues and donations are not tax deductible.  In addition to various social activities for members, QCCC raises money for and participates 
with various local charities.  We strive to promote exciting, safe and fun ways to enjoy our Corvettes.  We hold business meetings on the 
second Saturday of each month.  Our monthly business meeting usually incorporates social time.  Our socials are always fun and are 
focused around fellowship, food & drink.  Weôve had swimming parties, bar-b-ques, cookouts, day cruises and weekend trips.  We 
participate in / conduct mountain tours, holiday parades and several homecoming parades at local area high schools.  We also support and 
participate in local auto shows and hold charity Corvette shows each year.  After an initiation fee of $7.00, club dues are only $8.00 a month, 
per family, and are to be paid quarterly or annually.  These dues go to cover the costs of running the club, mailing newsletters, and 
subsidizing the costs of our meetings.  Club officers and supporting staff serve as volunteers. 
 

To become a member of the QUEEN CITY CORVETTE CLUB, you must own a Corvette and attend at least three (3) monthly business 
meetings and two (2) events within a six-month time period.  Come check us out ï we love to meet fellow Corvette Enthusiasts!   Express 
your wishes for membership during a monthly business meeting and be voted in, begin paying dues and having fun!  If you canôt join us, 
please WAVE! 
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I  would like to thank all the volunteers that worked on our City Chevrolet Classic car show.  Our 

registration people, tabulators, logistics and judges had a big job to do; they handled about 140 cars.  

The response for the show was very positive, and we made around $1800 for our charities. 

 

Weôre already at the half way point of the year; hope there has been an activity that has piqued your 

interest.  Weôre trying to have a variety from which you can to choose.  Keep your eye on the calendar 

for future events.   

 

Hereôs installment #2 of members first car and/or Corvette memories. 

 

John and Linda Meadows were living in San Diego in 1968, John was in the Navy and Linda worked 

for the Navy as a civilian.  He was making $100 a month and Linda was making $110.  They needed a 
second car for John to be able to get to work, so he found an ad in the Sunday paper for a ô56 Corvette.  

He had ridden in a ô60 Corvette back in 1964 when he was in high school, and the guy took him for a 

ride at over 100 mph. John called the guy from the ad, and went to look at the car.  The car looked 

good. It was Venetian Red with red and white interior, 265 V8 with 3 speed manual transmission. He 

paid $800 and used the car as his daily driver. 

 

The car ran, but didnôt have much power.  The guys he worked with told him about a Corvette shop in 

San Diego, so he had the engine rebuilt.  Next, he bought a set of used chrome reverse wheels for $25, 

but he discovered they wouldnôt fit on the rear of the car.  So he reversed the rear spring shackles, 

giving enough clearance for the tires and wheels to fit, which jacked the car up a few inches, giving it a 

nice ride height.  A few months later, he decided to change the faded red paint, and for less than a 

hundred dollars had it painted a royal blue metallic, similar to todayôs C5 Le Mans Blue, with the 

coves cream colored. The car looked good, and ran good, but now it needed a new interior.   

 

He took it to Tijuana Mexico and had a dark blue carpet put in, it was finally done and looked great.  

Unfortunately, on the ride back to San Diego from Tijuana, he drove it through a ditch and wrecked the 

driverôs side front fender.  He was able to pick up all the pieces out of the ditch, he knew he couldnôt 

buy a replacement part, so was hoping to get it repaired.  He found someone that could piece it 

together, but it was time for him to go on his first overseas cruise.  He left the pieces and directions 

with Linda, and when he got home in 6 months, the car was ready.   
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He drove the ó56 until about 1970, when a friend took him for a ride in a ô65 or ô66 Corvette, and he 

couldnôt believe the difference in speed.  So he started looking for a C2, and found a ô63 split window 

coupe, with a 327 V8 with Power Glide transmission.  It was radio delete, so he went back to the San 

Diego Corvette shop and bought a used radio, which he installed himself, including drilling a hole in 

the body to install the antennae.  By now he and Linda had bought a condo, had 2 Corvettes and 

Lindaôs car.  In October of 1971, their first son was born, so it was time to get rid of one of the 

Corvettes.  They sold the ô56 for $1200.  He continued driving the ô63 until he sold it in 1973 in order 

to buy a ô68 Corvette.  He only kept the ô68 for a short time, he was having way too many problems 

with it. Since then, John has usually had a Corvette in the garage, except for a few months between 

selling one and buying another.  He was always sorry he sold that ô63, which is why thereôs been a ô63 

in his garage for the last 13 years. 

 

Keep telling me your car stories, even if it wasnôt a Corvette.  Theyôre always fun to hear and bring 

back memories for everyone. 

 

Remember the wave, and letôs drive óem and enjoy them! 

Steve Pelchat 
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Please support our Advertisers  

                     Members interested in joining the fun should contact the following to be added to the email list: 

 

Nelson Sprague (barnel@carolina.rr.com) �± Monthly �0�H�Q�¶�V���/�X�Q�F�K�H�R�Q  

Peggy Wood (chrisowood@carolina.rr.com) �± Monthly �/�D�G�L�H�V�¶���/�X�Q�F�K�H�R�Q  

Eddie & Jane Burt (eddieburt@carolina.rr.com) �± �0�R�Q�W�K�O�\���³�8�S���<�R�Q�G�H�U�´���'�L�Q�Q�H�U & Weekly Wednesday Dinners                   

Come see what QCCC is all about  and join friends, make new friends, at the dinners and lunches!!!!!!!!! 


